
OBSTRUCTION OF HALLWAYS, STAIRWELLS, SIDEWALKS, AND LAWNS  

North Carolina fire safety codes prohibit the obstruction of hallways and stairwells. The Durham 
Fire Marshal mandates the immediate removal of all items obstructing hallways and stairwells. 
Housing and Residence Life, Facilities Management, OESO Fire & Life Safety, or Duke Police will 
remove without warning or reimbursement furniture, bicycles, lumber, and all other items 
found obstructing hallways or stairwells. University furniture will be removed from hallways 
and stairwells and residents may be charged for missing furniture. Sidewalks, stairways, and 
entryways must not be used for purposes other than ingress or egress. Bicycles may not be left 
in these areas or other locations where they may cause harm to persons or grounds keeping 
equipment. 

 


